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The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas)  - CYCLE 

Grant, almighty God, 
through the yearly obser-

vances of holy Lent, 
that we may grow in under-
standing of the riches hid-
den in Christ and by wor-
thy conduct pursue their 
effects. Through our Lord 
Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with 
you in the unity of the Holy 

Spirit, God, for ever and 
ever. AMEN 

  February 26, 2023 

Parish Family of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Lawrence, Sandoval  

424 E. Broadway                                    
Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  
 

 First Sunday of Lent - CYCLE A 

H 
Y 
m 
n  
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SCRIPTURE 
March 5, 2023 

 

Genesis 12:1-4a 
Psalm: 33:4-5,18-20,22 

2 Timothy 1:8b-10 
Matthew: 17:1-9  

 

Processional:   #350, 40 Days & 40 Nights. 
Offertory:     #673, Be Not Afraid. 
Communion :    # 671, On Eagles Wings. 
Recessional:    #500, Lift High the Cross 
Readings:     883 

SCRIPTURE 
February 26, 2023 

 

Genesis: 2:7-9; 3:1-7 
Psalm: 51:3-6,12-13,14 and 17 

Romans: 5:12,17-19 
Matthew: 4:1-11  

First Sunday 
of Lent 

SUNDAY MASS 
 

St. Mary (Vigil) 4:00 p.m. 
St. Lawrence - 8:30 a.m. 

St. Mary - 10:30 a.m. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
 

St. Mary (Vigil)  
3:15 p.m. - 3:50 P.M. 

 

St. Lawrence (Sunday) 
8:00 a.m. - 8:20 a.m. 

 

Or by appointment 
618-532-6291 x(307) 

2023 Trivia Night - Return of the Men in Black 

I received this message 
from Roy and Cynthia and I 
wanted to share it…Good 

evening Father Steve. Thank 
you so much for your help. 
Cynthia booked the flight to 

Lourdes. We will be gone 
between February 21st and 
March 2nd. We are so grate-

ful for the outpouring of 
gifts from the Go Fund Me 

Page and Parishioners… We 
arrived yesterday evening 
and visited the churches 
and the site where Mary 

appeared.  (left) The Grotto 
is where  Mary appeared 18 
times. The place where the 
water started flowing when 
Mary appeared the 9th time, 
cannot be seen in the pic-

ture. Love Roy and Cynthia   



ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (2/19/2023) 

Weekly Envelopes $3,235.00 

Online Giving Weekly Envelopes 710.00 

Loose  270.00 

SMS School  Support 260.00 

Altar Society 35.00 

Building Fund 95.00 

Ukraine 20.00 

Total Gifts Received $4625.00 

visit: stmarycentralia.org 

Thank you for supporting 
 St. Mary Parish and School 

 

You may place your envelope in  
the basket at St. Lawrence or St. Mary and  

Your gift will be credited to you. 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Brian “Gooter” Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, 
Deb Steward, Brian Logsdon,  The suffering of Ukraine and all 
Covid19 patients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially:  
Dylan Huether or away at College…   
 

 

 Saturday, February 25, 2023 (Vigil) 
  4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   † Don & Mary Williams  
Sunday, February 26, 2023 
  8:30  a.m. St. Lawrence  Church 
    †  Aaron Niepoetter †  Carolyn Seats   
    10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   †  Jack Mann 
Tuesday, February 28, 2023  
    12:00 p.m. St. Mary Hospital Chapel 
   †  For Healing 
Wednesday, March 1, 2023 
  8:30 a.m. St. Mary Church (All School Mass) 
    †  Beverly Kelly 
 Thursday, March 2, 2023 
  8:30 a.m. - St. Lawrence Church  
   †  Pauline Walker  †  Catherine Kain  †  Kirk Griffin  
   †  Frank & William Lusch  
  6:00 p.m. St. Lawerence - Stations of the Cross 
Friday, March 3, 2023 
    8:30 a.m. St. Mary Chapel 
   †  Donald Kelly 
  2:15 p.m. - St. Mary - Stations of the Cross (students) 
Saturday, March 4, 2023 (Vigil) 
  4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   † Dorothy Telthorst 
Sunday, March 5, 2023 
  8:30  a.m. St. Lawrence  Church 
    †  Teddy Holstlaw †  Don & Barb Rohner  
    10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   † Douglas Pedrotty 



First Sunday of Lent 
February 26, 2023 
 The Holy Father Francis' Message for Lent 2023 is entitled "Lenten Penance and the Synodal Journey". The text was pre-
sented in the Holy See Press Office on Friday, February 17. In his message for Lent this year, the Holy Father chooses the 
Gospel of the Transfiguration, inviting us to an experience of Lenten penance in which we are called to “ascend ‘a high 
mountain’ in the company of Jesus”. Like the disciples who were led by the Master to Mount Tabor, we will not 
be alone on this uphill journey, but in the company of our brothers and sisters. This is the reason why, Pope 
Francis reminds us, our Lenten path is a synodal journey. At the end of a pathway that “requires effort, sac-
rifice and concentration”, we will arrive to the summit, where “the panorama that opens up at the end amaz-
es us and rewards us by its grandeur”. 
 We know we should be committed to prayer, fasting and almsgiving: What practical tips can be offered to 
help Catholics do so with true intention and not become too discouraged throughout the journey? I am a 
big fan of choosing penances of prayer, fasting and almsgiving that are less arbitrary and more intrinsic to 
each person's life. What I mean by this is: We often choose a penance based on how “difficult” it seems or 
on the kind of challenge that it might pose to us. If a penance seems like it is serious enough (but maybe 
not too serious), then we might choose it. But often, our penances are not necessarily connected to what 
we absolutely need. When considering prayer, we can ask: “In what way do I need to grow closer to the 
Lord?” When considering fasting, we can ask: “What do I need to get rid of in order to be more free to love 
and serve the Lord?” And when considering almsgiving, we can ask: “Where do I believe that I am called to 
give or serve?” It can be helpful to recognize how high the stakes are. For example, we can try and face the 
question, “What can I absolutely not have in my life if I am going to be the saint God is calling me to be?” 
 Living penitentially is not easy, of course. How would you encourage Catholics who will inevitably struggle 
over these Lenten weeks, even as they know Easter hope is on the horizon?  I think that this goes back to the 
two elements of knowing that what we do matters to God and choosing penances that truly matter to us.  

March 2023 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2023 Wayne & Mary Decker 

May 2023 Roy Szatkowski 

June 2023 Richard, Michael, Megan & Jacob Neff 

July 2023 Donoho & Metzger Families 

August 2023 Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2023 Gene Uhls 

October 2023 David Schwartz 

November 2023 Harold “Pete” Aydt 

December 2023 Bill Nall & Carol Hollern 

January 2024 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2024 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2024 Elliston & Garnier Families 

March 2023 Henry Verdeyen 

April 2023 Cameron Feig 

May 2023 OPEN  

June 2023 Dennis & Jeanette Laquet 

July 2023 Beverly “Mickey” Kelly 

August 2023 Mary Louise & Gordon Elliston 

September 2023 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2023 Dr. Charles Fischer 

November 2023 Anthony M. Pautler 

December 2023 Donald Kelly 

January 2024 OPEN 

February 2024 OPEN 

March 2024 OPEN 

St. Mary Church St. Mary Chapel 
The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of February  burns 

 in   loving memory of... 

The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of February  burns  

in  loving memory of... 

Alan & Rosalie  
Thomas 

Rosie  
Timmons 

DONATION IS $60.00 PER MONTH - PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE FOR INFORMATION 618-532-6291 

 



1st Sunday of Lent 
“It is written: ‘The Lord, your God, shall you worship and 
him alone shall you serve.’” Matthew 4:10 
 

Tempted between the riches and power of this world and 
service to God, Jesus chose service to His Father. If we 
wish to truly follow Jesus, we, too, must decide to turn 
away from worldly power and riches and put God at the 
center of our lives. Lent is our time to prune ourselves of 
earthly things, and develop and nurture heavenly things. 
Lent is time to repent and let go of the other “gods” we 
have put before God. 

  When battered by life’s storms, or immersed in a dense fog of 
suffering and uncertainty, we may feel alone and unequipped to 
handle the circumstances. Yet with words that echo through thou-
sands of years into the corners of our hearts, the Lord says to us, 
“Do not fear: I am with you” (Isaiah 41:10). 
 
 He speaks these words not as one who merely observes our pain, 
but as one who experienced immense suffering. And the very 
wounds that bear witness to his suffering indicate the essence of 
our identity and worth: we are loved by God. 
Reflecting on the healed wounds of the Risen Christ, we see that 
even our most difficult trials can be the place where God manifests 
his victory. He makes all things beautiful. He makes all things new.  
 
 He is always with us. Jesus promised this when he gave the disci-
ples the same mission he gives to each of us: Go. Go be my hands 
and feet to a world enslaved by fear. Go to the woman who is unex-
pectedly pregnant and fears the future. Go to your friend who fears 
reprisal at work because he takes a stand for the protection of hu-
man life. Go to your aging parent in failing health who fears being a 
burden. And go to others, too, for their support.  
  
 We don’t need to have everything figured out. We can simply fol-
low the guidance of Our Blessed Mother, the first disciple: “Do 
whatever he tells you” (John 2:5).    
Walk with each other. Do not be afraid to embrace God’s gift of life. 
Whatever storms or trials we face, we are not alone. He is with us.  
  
“Behold, I am with you always, until the end of the 
age” (Matthew 28:20).  



St. Mary Roman Catholic Church 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
REVEREND STEVEN M. PAUTLER - PASTOR 

 

Office:  618-532-6291  School: 618-532-3473  Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Email: parish@stmarycentralia.org  Website: www.stmarycentralia.org 

\ 

Parish Trustees -  Theresa Hacker & Steven Pigg 
Mrs. Maria Pryor, Principal 

Susan  Niepoetter - Business Manager 
Vicki Laquet - CRE 

Katie Schmollinger - Administrative Assistant 
Lynn Featherling - St. Mary School Secretary 

 

 —Pastoral Council—        
 Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie, Wayne 
Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Vicki Laquet, Manny Maco, Martina Maco,  

Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, Mike Stock, 
and Patty Williams.  

 

—Finance Council—                                                                              
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams,  Dr. Jerry Beguelin,  

Louis Curl,  Jack Graham,  Dr David Knowles, Dan Laquet, Steve Pigg, 
Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Susan Niepoetter 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

LIVESTREAM can be found  on the St.  
Mary Catholic Church – Centralia, Illinois 

FACEBOOK PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/  
Tuesday Mass 12 Noon St. Mary’s Hospital 
Thursday 8:30 a.m. St. Lawrence Church 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. - St. Mary Church (all school mass) 
Friday Mass 8:30 a.m. at St. Mary Chapel 
Saturday (vigil) Mass, St. Mary 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday Mass, St. Lawrence 8:30 am  / Sunday Mass, 10:30am 

Sanctuary Candles burn for 
one month in memory of a  

departed loved one.  We are 
asking $60.00 per month to 

cover the cost of the candle.  
For more information and to 
secure a date contact the 

Parish Office 532-6291 

Mass Intentions 
are $10.00 per 

Intention. 
Please call: 
 532-6291 

CHILD PROTECTION TRAINING DATES 
Initial Child Protection Policies and Trainings for new volunteers and 
employees are available online at:  www.diobelle.org/faith-formation/
child-protection. All volunteers must follow diocesan guidelines to 
participate in parish activities with minors.   

March 4th.  
and March 5th.  

4:00 PM 10:30 AM 

Lector: L. Schwartz D. Litteken 

Extra-Ordinary  
Minister Eucharist   
 

D. Laquet M. Timmons 

Altar 
Servers 

B. Broda 
G. Knowles 
N. Wolfe 

D. Meier 
L. Meier 
C. Garren 
L. Garren 

Ushers: P. Pierson 
G. Gettinger 
M. Stock 

T. Holle 
T. Ballagh 
Brian & Jaxson H 

Greeters: V. Laquet T. Holle 

Offertory Wolfe Family Burris/Wms 
Family 

Cantor:   

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/


 During Lent, the Christian faithful are obliged to do penance through 
prayer, fasting, abstinence and by performing works of piety and chari-
ty. Even outside of Lent, the bishops in the U.S. still exhort the faithful 
to observe all Fridays as days of penance in recognition of Friday as 
the day of our Lord’s death and in preparation for the heavenly banquet 
at Sunday Mass. 

Fasting 
 Fasting is an ancient practice whose importance can be seen time 
and again throughout the Old and New Testaments of the Bible. Every-
one age 18 and up to their 59th birthday is obliged to fast on Ash 
Wednesday and Good Friday. 
 

 Only one full meal is allowed on days of fasting. Two other meals, 
often called collations, may be taken to maintain strength according to 
one’s needs. When combined, these collations should not equal anoth-
er full meal.  Eating between meals and collations is not permitted, but 
liquids are allowed. The obligation does not apply to those whose 
health or ability to work would be seriously affected. 
  

Abstinence 
 Everyone age 14 and older is to abstain from eating meat on Ash 
Wednesday, all Fridays of Lent and Good Friday. In the Midwest, high-
end seafood can often be a luxury and a significant expense, especially 
when consumed at restaurants. While consuming such food certainly 
observes the “letter of the law” in regards to the obligation, in order to 
reap the most bountiful spiritual fruits, the faithful should ensure their 
intention is united to the “spirit” of such obligations. 
 

Sant Patrick’s Day, Friday, March 17, 2023 
Dispensation for the Faithful 

 Bishop McGovern has granted a dispensation for the Faithful 
for Friday, March 17, 2023.  The regulation to abstain from eating 
meat is lifted for that Friday only.  The faithful are encouraged to 
perform another act of Prayer or Almsgiving on St. Patrick’s Day.  

 
 

Prayer - Fasting - Almsgiving 

 It is popular for Catholics to “give something up” for Lent. This is not 
required by the Church, but it is often encouraged as a way to detach 
from the things of the world and focus our attention on God and heav-
en. This helps a soul prepare for Easter and grow in holiness at the 
same time. 
 We owe God everything and he owes us nothing. Yet, he has given us 
everything and we often give very little in return. Consider showing 
your deep love and trust for God by giving something up that you think 
will be very difficult. Resign yourself to him in complete trust and let 
him be your guide through the long journey of Lent. If you slip and give 
in during the journey, the only shame comes if you abandon your sacri-
fice completely as if it has lost all its merit. Turn again to him who never 
turns from you, and ask him to give you the resolve to rise once more 
and push on to that great and holy Easter day. 

2023 Lenten Regulations   

February 22, 2023 - April  6, 2023 
Lent 2023:  

Be Missionaries of Compassion 
 13 February 2023 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 As I participate in conversations about what are our priorities in the 
Diocese of Belleville, I frequently hear about the importance of evan-
gelization, and the need for Catholics to live as “missionary disci-
ples”.  I find such conversations beg a question or two: What does a 
“missionary disciple” look like? How can I live as a “missionary dis-
ciple”? 
 As we move into the Season of Lent, I am advocating that we Cath-
olics live as “Missionaries of Compassion” in order to be credible 
and effective missionary disciples. I encourage our readers to think 
back to the Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy initiated by Pope 
Francis in December 2015. The Holy Father himself was a 
“Missionary of Compassion” as he frequently took time on Fridays of 
that year to reach out to the poor, the sick and people living on the 
margins of society. “Mercy Friday” activities by Pope Francis includ-
ed a surprise visit to people suffering from Alzheimer’s disease. 
Such surprise visits by the Holy Father were wonderful signs of 
God’s kingdom opening up in our world. 
 I invite you to join me in taking time in Lent to open our hearts with 
compassion for people who are hurting and suffering, many of whom 
suffer quietly and alone. Let’s take the time to visit a person in a 
nursing home who has few visitors or serve a meal to the homeless. 
Prayerfully consider what you might do and plan ahead to accompa-
ny our brothers and sisters in their need, if possible, in person on a 
Friday of Lent or as you can best manage to be present. 
 Many years ago, Fr. Jean Danielou, SJ a French Jesuit, wrote a 
book: The Salvation of the Nations. 
 Danielou noted that: “Our Lord assumed humanity in order to pen-
etrate it with divine life.” He continued “…the purpose of the Incarna-
tion is to bring about, by reason of the union of divinity and humanity 
in Christ’s person, the transfiguration of our nature, through which 
we are liberated from what St Bernard calls its “miseria”, that is, not 
only sin but also all the consequences of sin, …all limitations such 
as death, sickness, suffering, unbalance. Christ is even at 
this moment bringing this transformation about in 
humanity.” 
 Recognizing how the Lord in his Mercy is lifting 
us up, can we be slow to extend his transforming 
power to the poor and the hurting? Let us 
embrace the mission Christ is entrusting to 
us. Let us be Missionaries of Compassion 
beginning this Lent. Please join me in 
allowing the Lord to use us to be surpris-
ing signs of God’s kingdom in our world 
for those who are looking and longing for 
the loving presence of our Lord. 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Bishop Michael McGovern 

 

 
 

Neighboring Parishes 
Confession schedule 

 

St. Mary, Trenton 
March 12, 2023 - 1:00 PM 

 

St. Dominic, Breese 
March 16, 2023 - 7:00 PM 

St. Bernard, Albers 
March 19, 2023 - 1:00 PM 

 

St. Mary, Carlyle 
March 19, 2023 - 3:00 PM 

 

St. Lawrence, Sandoval 
March 26, 2023 - 2:00 PM 

 

St. Francis, Aviston 
March 26, 2023 - 3:00 PM 

 

St. Mary, Centralia (school) 
March 30, 2023 - 12:30 PM 



Congratulations, 6th grade student Ray-
lynn and 8th grade student Carson for 
representing St. Mary School at the ROE 
13 Marion County Spelling Bee. Carson 
was the overall winner of the spelling 
bee! We are proud of you both.  

Our PTO treated the kindergarten class with a walking field 
trip to McDonalds. Their class won the Catholic School’s 
Week door contest.  



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

ALVI N J. HOLTHAUS 
OWNER 

 

STUMP 
REMOVAL 
Fully Insured   Free Estimates 

 

Phone 
(618) 532-5447 

 

 


